Synod Youth Work Action Group

17 June 2014 in Abergavenny
Present:   Amy, Richard, Stephen, Pete, Adam, Emily and special welcome to Aled Pickard
Apologies: Flis
 Notes: Amy
1. We began with news from around Wales:

Richard reported that the Methodist Art Collection would be in Wrexham from mid January until the end of March 2015.  A new Youth Fellowship had begun meeting in Wrexham.  Ten Secondary School classes were to do a mini-pilgrimage in one of the Wrexham chapels, which had been arranged inter-denominationally. 
Emily said that the Youth Club (11-18) in Mid Glamorgan Mission had grown.  She, Adam and Vicky Royle from Methsoc in Bangor had been to ECG, and were trying to encourage others to do so too.  She is involved in the planning for 3Generate.

Adam reported that he was working on an event in November to commemorate the centenary of the First World War.  This would be run by Methsoc in Bangor.  He was also working on events for Freshers’ week.

Stephen reported that in the Northwest, there had been Messy Church sessions at Penmaenmawr at Easter and Pentecost and there will be a holiday club in August in St John’s, Bangor that the young people in the circuit would be helping at. Also, as the OTTs at St John’s have all been involved with exams, they have not been meeting regularly but have a few ‘one-off’ events planned events planned. 
Synod Cymru, having decided to focus on each of the themes of Our Calling over the next four years, were starting with Learning and Caring, and each church would be encouraged to do something to reflect this. Also, there will be a Welsh language day on Messy Church on 10th July in Bow Street, which Lucy Moore will be attending, and which, it is hoped, will result in an agreement about a Welsh name for Messy Church.

Pete reported that Youth work and Youth worship continues occasionally in Vale of Glamorgan; a recent Messy Church in Barry had been very successful and Megan Thomas had come along to that. 3 holiday clubs are planned. They are planning on using Cafod resources for another Sleepover planned for July 13th. Pete is trying to encourage young people to attend 3Generate, but it can be a struggle. 3 are booked to go this year and Peter and a youth worker will be going to Generate+.
Amy reported that the OPP position in The Lab had been filled, and that interviews would shortly be coming up in Burry Port. She will be part of a Connexional working group to look at how OPP can develop following the re-organisation of the Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network (DMLN)

2. Aled Pickard and Christian Aid

Aled is looking to make Christian Aid a more involved partner with YWAG and raised the issue of Youth Forum adopting a Christian Aid campaign. In October, they will be launching their Hunger for Justice Campaign regarding Climate Change, and are encouraging people to hold an event in the run up to Paris 2015 climate change talks. After discussion, it was agreed that it might be possible for YWAG to promote “A million ways” to help climate change stop happening, and Aled was invited to participate in our next meeting (via Skype) to further discuss this.
There is a new intern working in Wales with Aled this year, Mari, and she will be present at Synod/Youth Forum with materials.
3. Youth Forum: 

· Pete has booked a Christian rapper for the Youth Forum in September.

· There are still issues to be addressed about the venue as Pete hasn’t seen it yet.

· Pete his waiting for a reply from the Worship group that we had hoped would be joining Youth Forum, and has arranged a back-up plan if necessary.

· It was agreed that too many workshops can be distracting, and this year the slots would be 30 minutes long with only 3 sessions.

· It was suggested that the person doing the rap workshop might be asked to focus on Christian social justice issues such as climate change (to fit in with discussion re Christian Aid earlier) and Peter will inquire about this.

· Pete has assembled a team which looks like it will have 11 adults for the day

· This event needs publicising: Pete will finalise the leaflets and posters and get it sent out and then will contact Amy who will activate the Telephone tree to encourage ministers and those whom we know who work with young people to promote it in their circuits. We will phone in July before the summer holidays and again at the end of August/beginning of September.

· Tree branches:

· Richard: Welshpool and Bro Hafren, Buckley and Deeside, Wrexham

· Stephen: Bangor, Conwy and Prestatyn, Ceredigion

· Pete: Vale of Glamorgan, Cardiff, Neath Port Talbot

· Amy: Llanelli and Carmarthen, Newport and Lower Wye, Bridgend, Swansea and Gower, Pembrokeshire (to ask Lorette to help with this as Flis is currently doing the work of two ministers)
· Emily: MGM and Gwent Hills and Vales

· Pete will get registration forms out early so that they can be done in advance.

4. Youth members on SPC. Richard raised the issue of whether we should continue this and   discussion followed. Although the two young people had attended 2 out of 3 sessions, Richard was concerned that the group hadn’t changed its way of working at all to accommodate them and he was worried that the meetings had been too boring and not energising. It was agreed:

· Richard will talk to the two young people and ask how they found it

· This year we will extend the age range of Youth Forum to 23 so that those over 18 can stand for election, as this may be a more appropriate group.

· There will be an election at Youth Forum, possibly preceded by a “report” from those who went last year to help people understand what is involved.

5. 3 Generate: This is a great success story and Wales had had very good participation. However, it sells out quickly and there seems to be the same group of people who attend each year. How can it be made more available to more young people? Online booking only disadvantages some young people.
· Richard will communicate our concerns to Penny Fuller.

· Amy will contact Trish Earlam to see if she is willing to be on the Connexional team looking at the future of 3 Generate.

6. Street Child World Cup:

Although this has been good to support, it seems that Wales has given a disproportionately large amount of the funds raised, and acknowledgment of donations has been slow. Also, the videos were good, but we would have benefitted from having more material to stimulate discussion.

Aled mentioned the possibility of young people travelling overseas with Christian Aid, and Richard reminded us that the Bonner Trust may be able to help with funding such events.

7. OPP

Amy asked for any ideas regarding improving the One Programme to be sent to her by 13 September.

Richard announced that the locally-funded OPP in Wrexham would not continue as access to schools continues to be a problem.

8. Next meetings

22 November at Abergavenny (1-3:30)

Skype 17 Sept 2 pm.  Amy to co-ordinate; Aled to join in discussion.

9. AOB

a. Feb sleepover date is in the Synod Diary. Venues to be confirmed: Cyncoed, Caernarfon, (which will be bilingual) Southwest: Burry Port or Pembs? Amy to discuss with Lorette.

b. it was noted that the Connexionally produced material for Big Sleepover always arrives too late for February: Richard to raise with Penny that it is needed by Christmas

c. Budget: will be bigger next year; Richard will alert Richard Hodgson about travel and other claims.

d. Subsidies: age range extended to 23. The three who went to ECG to be included: rate is £20 per person. 3G subsidy remains at £30.

e. Some items are now on the Synod website; Stephen has a password for access, and items for posting should be sent to him
f. Facebook page has about 30-40 followers, but comments are seen more widely. Emily will continue to moderate.

g. Database: Stephen has offered to chase people about this; send any info to him. 
